MEMORANDUM

February 24, 2005

TO:  

Finance, Audit and Investment Committee



Board of Trustees

FROM:
Geoff Upward



Interim Director, Meadow Brook Hall

RE:

Request to Change MBH Budget Year

Meadow Brook Hall’s recent reorganization and difficulties with a July through June fiscal year have prompted management to propose a calendar budget year for future operations.

Several factors influence this decision: 

· The Hall’s revenue season is basically May through December, with the peak period being the summer months.  The current system splits the Hall’s peak season into two fiscal years while including the entire winter months.  Using the fiscal year reporting model also creates an accounting matching problem (event revenues and expenses) since some costs (i.e. staff labor) cannot be deferred to the next year.  A calendar year budget will facilitate improved financial reporting and forecasting.

· All caterers responding to the recent request for proposal indicated that a calendar budget year is the industry norm. Weddings in particular are generally scheduled May through August. All caterers were reluctant to commit to the Hall’s required revenue targets for this fiscal year since they need time for their sales operation to gear up. The caterers were more optimistic about the later part of 2005; however using the current system, this would be FY2006 financial reporting.   
· Another university auxiliary operation, the golf course, already operates on a calendar budget year for the reasons previously mentioned: to avoid splitting the peak revenue period and follow industry standards.

With the committee’s approval, the Hall will adjust proposed FY05 and FY06 budgets to the new reporting structure and the calendar year. The transition is expected to be complete by the end of March.
